
 

Preventing Racism in Medicare Act 
The Biden Administration’s woke agenda is limiting healthcare access for senior citizens. The CY2022 Medicare 
Physician Fee Schedule Final Rule includes a provision that would provide a financial incentive for doctors to create and 
implement a so-called anti-racism plan that could actually incentivize discrimination. This rule will further undermine 
patient confidence in our health care system by incentivizing a form of discrimination that gives preferential treatment 
based on misguided racial guidelines.  
  
Congressman Palmer addressed this issue at the April 27th Energy & Commerce Hearing, asking Health and Human 
Services Secretary Xavier Becerra about the recently enacted rule. Under oath, Secretary Becerra claimed the rule did not 
exist and blamed the confusion on “misinformation.” The rule can be found here (pg 65969 of the register, or pg 974 of 
the PDF browser) and clearly lays out guidelines for an “Anti-Racism Plan” to ensure that clinics are “aligned with a 
commitment to antiracism and an understanding of race as a political and social construct, not a physiological one.” 
 

 
  
This rule infringes on Constitutional and civil rights protections that forbid race-based discrimination. Additionally, the 
Centers for Medicare & Medicaid Services does not have statutory authority from the 2015 Medicare Access Act to 
develop “equity” and “anti-racism” programs for Medicare. With more than 90% of physicians participating in Medicare, 
this illegal and unethical rule will have a detrimental impact on American medicine.  
  
Since the Biden Administration will not admit to promulgating a rule that clearly discriminates against patients based on 
race and undermines the integrity of medicine, Congressman Palmer introduced the Preventing Racism in Medicare 
Act. This bill would prohibit the Department of Health and Human Services from implementing Medicare “anti-racism” 
programs so doctors that do not want to participate in race-based medical treatment will not be penalized. 

https://www.govinfo.gov/content/pkg/FR-2021-11-19/pdf/2021-23972.pdf

